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	Title:  To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the maximum allowable projection of sun control devices. 
	Sponsor: Dilan, Brewer, Cabrera, Chin, Comrie, Fidler, Garodnick, Gonzalez, James, Koppell, Koslowitz, Lander, Mark-Viverito, Palma, Vann, Williams, Rodriguez, Van Bramer, Jackson, Dromm and Halloran.



	Summary of Legislation: This legislation would allow a sun control device to extend the maximum allowable projection of said device beyond the street line of a building to 2 feet 6 inches, increased from the current regulation of 10 inches.  The reason for this increase is to increase the effectiveness of the sun control device. 
A sun control device, which must be constructed of non-combustible materials, is defined as an architectural projection that provides protection against solar radiation entering a building through glazed areas and is supported by the building to which it is attached.  A sun control device includes, but is not limited to, a fixed, retractable or rotating sun control device.  A fixed sun control device has no moving parts and is typically composed of horizontal overhangs or vertical fins. A retractable sun control device extends or retracts, and in the extended position casts a shadow on designated portions of the building. A rotating sun control device may be of fixed or adjustable length and pivots at its base. Sun control devices do not include awnings and canopies.
 

	Effective Date: This local law shall take effect on July 1, 2012.

	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2013


	Fiscal Impact Statement: 
Effective FY13
FY Succeeding

Effective FY14
Full Fiscal

Impact FY14
Revenues (+)

$0

$0
$0
Expenditures (-) 

$0
$0
$0
Net Revenues
$0
$0
$0


	Impact on Revenues:  There is no projected impact on revenue from this legislation.

	Impact on Expenditures:  There is no projected impact on expenditures from this legislation.

	

	Source of Information:    Committee on Housing and Buildings and the City Council Finance division. 

	Estimate Prepared By:          Nathaniel Toth, Deputy Director
                                              

	History:  Introduced by City Council and referred to Housing and Buildings Committee as Int. No. 340 on September 29, 2010. Hearing held by Committee on October 20, 2010, and the bill was laid over. This legislation will be voted by the Committee on April 30, 2012 as Proposed Int. No. 340-A.    
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